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MEMORANDUM


TO:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council


FROM:
Jim Walsh, Ordinance Committee Chair



Elaine Falender, Planning Board Chair


DATE:
February 28, 2011


SUBJECT:
Enhancing Town Council/Planning Board Communications

Town Council Liaison to the Planning Board Jim Walsh and Planning Board Chair Elaine Falender met (with town staff present) on February 16th initially to talk about the Planning Board Liaison function. Both individuals agreed that the Town would be better served by enhanced communication between the Town Council and the Planning Board. 

From the discussion, several adjustments to the current practice were suggested. The recommendation to the Town Council is that the following steps be implemented as a pilot for this year.

1.
Town Council snapshot. When the Town Council refers an item to the Planning Board (which is required for some ordinance amendments), a member of the Town Council will attend the Planning Board workshop and talk about the Town Council’s initial sense of the potential ordinance amendment. This information will be used by the Planning Board to gauge how the Town Council will receive the eventual Planning Board recommendation. 
2.
Planning Board summary. When the Planning Board recommends ordinance amendments to the Town Council, the recommendation shall be accompanied by a summary report explaining the recommendation.

3.
Town Council Presentation. When a Planning Board recommendation first appears on the Town Council agenda, the Planning Board Chair or other designated Planning Board member will attend the Town Council meeting and present the recommendation to the Town Council.
4.
Planning Board Liaision. The Planning Board will designate a Planning Board member who will attend Ordinance Committee meetings when an item recommended by the Planning Board is on the agenda. The Planning Board designate will not vote, but will be a resource to the Ordinance Committee, explaining the Planning Board’s thinking on ordinance amendment recommendations.

